Old Henry St Medical Centre

PPG Meeting  Held on 31 May 2023 

Present on behalf of patients; Barry Sharp, Lillian Sharp, Julie Ellis, Eileen Brunt, Susan Kavanagh Michael Pollard.
Present on behalf of  Medical Centre : Jane Foster and Charlotte Chapman,  Dr Datla
Apologies;  Jean Waddup and Sylvia Foulds
Alisha;  Today we had our Community Link Worker explain to us what her job entails which was very interesting.  She sees 20-35 clients a week and her job is to help them help themselves. helping them make choices for themselves. Pointing them in the right direction whether it be social care .Mental health or in the voluntary sector.  Accessing the right help for their needs. Taking pressure off the Doctors. BS thanked her for coming .
Minutes of the meeting held on 28 March 2023 were distributed, read and verified as true.

SK  Distributed the cards for the Surgery  with contact information on the Front with telephone numbers  “ ask my gp” information and opening hours
Also information on the walking group and on the other side we have details about our PPG . BS thanked her for all her hard work in producing  

these  cards which will be place in Reception for patients to take..

JE commented on a letter she had received from the surgery, asking her to go for a blood test but which went on to say if she didn’t comply then her medication could be withheld. JF explained that dut to the amount of patients who were not coming for their annual review that the inspectors had suggested this comment on the letters.  Due to the fact that it doesn’t apply to the patients present CC stated she would make a note of it.

Survey BS thanked MP and CC for all their help in collating the results of the survey and said that as we haven’t had a survey since before the " covid" outbreak, that all the surveys done were favourable.  It was interesting to know that there were more younger patients taking part and more disabled. It was a very positive result.

Practice update  it was noted that the checkin screen was now working and JF had updated the TV screen.

Dr Datla stated that our 2 associate physicians had started work with us.

And we now have 2 Pharmacies working along side the practice doing patient reviews. We also have a mental health worker on the practice.

Dr Datla also explained how she is mentoring Doctors who arrive from abroad.

BS asked for suggestions for the agenda for our next meeting JF said she would try and get one of our Pharmacists to come along also Dementia  Nurse was suggested.

Next Meeting due to the holiday period it was suggested that our next meeting should be 23 August 2023.

